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ETMD Board of Directors Minutes
July 11, 2018
Present:  Officers Tad Redway, Arundel, Vice President; Marianne Goodine, Wells, Secretary
Trustees:  Greg Tansley, Biddeford; Joe Yuhas, ETA, Jim Bucar, ETA; Ryan Sommer, Parks and Rec Director, Saco; 
Bryan Laverriere, Operations Mgr., DPW, Kennebunk 

Staff:  Carole Brush, Executive Director-ETA/ETMD

1. Welcome & Introductions
2. Minutes of June 13, 2018:  Motion to accept by Joe, 2nd by Jim, all in favor.
3. Financials:  
· June report – Motion to accept by Ryan, 2nd by Jim, all in favor.   
· Overall end of year status:  Carole stated we are under budget for FY.  
· Highlights on EOY:
· 
Hallzuk court case cost $3,866 in legal fees.   Paid out of Trail Operations (budgeted $2,500) and is over budget by $1,366.  
· 
Carole decreased her hours added to budget from 22 to 20 hrs/wk.

· 
Received additional $10,000 in dues, $5,000 from Cape Arundel and $5,000 from Pratt & Whitney.

· Budget for FY 2019 – Budget highlights included:

· Carole has advised Ironman of change in fees for use of trail next year.  

· Rent has increased $200/yr.
· Phone/Internet increased from $30 to $60/month.

· Increase in both Postage and Insurance
· Carole’s hours continue to stay at or below 20 to assist in mitigating budget deficit.
Budget is still in deficit.  Carole is looking at additional grants.  Ryan asked about taking additional funds from bank account.  Tad stated we can use some funds, but we really need to get more memberships and do more fundraising to offset deficit.  Joe suggested taking some Money Market funds and invest in CD or other.  Group discussed hitting up health facilities/banks for contributions.  Greg has contact info for SMHC.
Motion to approve budget and review deficit in 6 months by Greg, 2nd by Bryan, all in favor.
4. Operations 
· Dues status – Carole reported all dues should be received by August.
· Connection Updates – Tad - Private enterprise connections  contingent upon Unitil approval.  Unitil wants Cape Arundel Preserve to raise their connection 30”.  Currently in discussions on possible relocation of their connection to the trail.  Arundel Conservation Trust – will require more Gravel.  They have suggested an arched bridge over pipe for their trail connection.  Group discussed Connection Requirements – Tad - need to be ADA accessible if using federal money for that portion.  Carole to contact MaineDOT Rep or possibly HNTB about it.

· Eastern Trail Estates has already begun clear cutting right up to Trail in Saco off Ross Road.  They have not responded to Carole’s emails. Not sure if Unitil is aware.  Carole will follow-up with Roger/Unitil.

· Trail improvements - Carole reported that the kiosks are in need to of repair  – also looking into other information to be included. Will approach ETA Board to see if they will take on as a project. 
· Signs – Some trail signs are missing and we also need to replenish sign stock.  Parking sign needed in Kennebunk on Emmons Road directing people to park at KES – Bryan will look into it.

· ETMD Board – Carole to provide updated list and include Bryan and Ryan as new trustees for Kennebunk and Saco.  Will send out for review. 
5. Ongoing / Proposed Projects - 25 min    

· Close the Gap - Scarborough – Final design still moving along – Bill to provide update.   Tom Hall and ETA interested in press release in August stating status, the ET receives many requests for updates and would be good to send something formal out. Still looking at advertising for construction early in 2019. ETA events donated over $50,000 to project since January. 
· Blazing the Trail South - Kennebunk – South Berwick – Looking at future donations to go towards “Blazing the Trail South”.  
· Update from 7/5 Wells strategy meeting:  Good meeting in Wells with Town Manager Jon Carter.  Carole submitted 6 grants and we only received one back for $5,000.  Mr. Carter suggested a “matching grant” challenge with the Wells Selectmen to match $15,000 - $20,000 to finish survey work.  He also suggested contacting Sebago Technics for a ballpark figure to do remaining survey (existing conditions survey) work through Wells to So. Berwick.  North Berwick is concerned about trail running by Sewage Treatment Plant.  There is a gate by Sewage Plant that they lock at 5 and on weekends prohibiting trail access. Need to meet with both North and South Berwick.  Carole will set up meeting later in September – Tad & Greg will attend.
· Bike racks for South Berwick – Need to do this soon!  Who will pay for the racks??  Carole to ask ETA
· Over the River – Saco-Biddeford connection –Biddeford is interested, Carole approaching Saco TM and reps for meeting to provide update, suggestion from Greg T would Thornton Academy have interest? Action – Need to talk to Pan Am. Set up meeting in fall with Biddeford & Saco TM’s and Pan Am rep. 
· Reports from Municipalities – Kennebunk & Biddeford have been cutting brush along trail – it looks nice.


6. Outreach & Events – 15 min - Carole, Jim, Joe 
· EIS – Jim reported full year counts Scarborough – Kennebunk = 207,000 trail users.  Includes 8 months So. Portland to Scarborough.  Estimate 247,000 total thru October.  Ambassadors are on the trail handing out pamphlets.  E-News published monthly – great work by staff!
· IronMan - Need 60 volunteers at Aid Station.  Carole to send out Links to sign up – ETA receives $15 per volunteer per task/shift. 
· Upcoming ETA / ETMD events – Carole – Sun & Fun Rentals is a weekly bike ride on trail – percentage of proceeds this year will go to ETMD. All other non profits from prior years returning – about a dozen. Potential race July 22, 2019 looking to use trail in Kennebunk or Biddeford for part of a weekly series – New England Run for Fifty. Carole to supply board with more information 
7. Other Business - None
8. Next Meeting – September 12, 2018 (No meeting in August unless necessary)
9.  Adjourn – 10:14AM - Motion by Jim, 2nd by Joe, voted unanimous.
Submitted: Marianne Goodine Secretary, Carole Brush, ED
